Greetings of the Prior General

I wish to express my deepest gratitude to God and to you.

I want to find a word that defines my present feelings. I choose the word “thanks” which in its Latin root is connected with “gratia”. I thank the merciful and compassionate God who has chosen me to be his son, has guided and called me to live in union with you, making us almost a sacramental presence of the Holy Trinity. I say “thanks” because it is a grace to be one of your brothers.

It was also a grace to have had the opportunity of collaborating with Fr. Prevost. Bob, thank you for calling me to work with you on the General Council. I learned a lot from the brothers of the Order and I learned a lot from you on how to promote unity and to serve as Prior General. 
Pope Francis reminded us that more than a Pontiff, Rome has a bishop. Somehow I would also want to remind us of the fact that in the Order we do not have a Father General but a Prior General, the first among many, who walks in the first place, opening the way, leading, ... serving!

Prior and Brother! As Augustine - for you a bishop, with you a Christian - I also feel that “the first title terrifies me, the second gives me confidence”. In these years I have been called to many services; you have chosen me to serve you as Prior General, so I ask that you pray for me.
Fr. Alejandro Moral Antón OSA
